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I	am	the	CEO	of	the	Institute	for	Family	Health,	one	of	the	largest	networks	of	
community	health	centers	in	New	York	State.	We	operate	30	centers	located	in	the	
Bronx,	Manhattan,	Brooklyn,	and	the	Hudson	Valley.		We	employ	family	physicians,	
nurse	practitioners	and	physician	assistants	who	provide	primary	care	for	117,000	
patients	annually.	A	majority	of	our	patients	are	on	Medicaid	or	are	uninsured.			
	
The	New	York	State	Reproductive	Health	Act	would	end	confusion	about	whether	or	
not	fully	trained	nurse	practitioners	and	physician	assistants	can	legally	provide	
abortions	or	not.		For	our	patients,	who	are	often	reluctant	to	take	days	off	from	
work,	who	often	do	not	travel	outside	of	their	neighborhoods	for	medical	care,	and	
who	have	come	to	trust	their	primary	care	clinician,	being	able	to	access	abortion	
care	in	our	offices	is	critical.	And	that	care	is	often	provided	by	NPs	and	PAs.		
	
Our	providers	care	for	women	from	many	cultures,	some	of	whom	would	never	go	
to	an	abortion	clinic.		Prior	to	providing	abortions	in	our	health	centers,	when	we	
referred	women	elsewhere,	they	often	came	back	to	us	months	later,	still	pregnant	
and	having	received	no	prenatal	care.		Births	of	unwanted	children	are	associated	
with	inadequate	prenatal	care,	substance	abuse,	and	multiple	poor	birth	outcomes.			
	
The	ability	of	our	patients	to	get	a	medication	abortion	in	one	of	our	centers	affirms	
their	right	to	determine	their	own	family	size	and	decide	when	they	are	able	to	care	
for	more	children.		The	current	threat	to	Roe	v.	Wade	threatens	access	to	abortion	
care	unless	the	Reproductive	Health	Act	is	passed	in	New	York	State.			
	
Our	centers	do	not	provide	a	high	volume	of	abortions;	rather,	abortions,	when	
appropriate,	are	provided	as	a	small	part	of	the	primary	care	our	patients	need,	
alongside	contraception,	diabetes	care,	maternity	care,	infant	care	and	care	for	the	
elderly.		It	makes	no	sense	to	separate	the	ability	to	give	women	five	pills	to	end	an	
unwanted	pregnancy	from	the	full	spectrum	of	primary	care.		
	
The	earlier	in	pregnancy	a	woman	accesses	an	abortion,	the	safer	it	is.	Women	in	
low‐income	communities,	like	the	ones	we	serve,	deserve	to	have	the	same	access	to	
early	and	safe	abortion	care	that	anyone	else	would	have.	Data	shows	that	maternal	
mortality	is	higher	among	the	poor	and	women	of	color;	this	reality	we	certainly	get	
worse	if	we	should	lose	the	provisions	of	Roe	v.	Wade	and	New	York	State	has	not	
passed	the	Reproductive	Health	Act.			
	
















